
 

STATEMENT ON THE ATTACK BY AZERBAIJAN ON 
ARMENIA 

 
       Strasbourg, the 13th of September 2022 

 
The European Parliament Friendship Group with Armenia and 
the Group of Friendship and Solidarity with Nagorno Karabakh 
condemn in the strongest words possible the Azerbaijani attack 
this early morning of Armenia! President Aliyev must 
immediately stop the attacks on military positions and 
installations, on civilian settlements and infrastructure in 
Armenia.  
 
We ask the High Representative of the European Union for 
Foreign Affairs and Security Policy Josep Borrell, to speak out 
firmly and quickly as possible to denounce this attack, and 
intervene as soon as possible and urge Azerbaijan to stop its 
brutal attacks immediately. 
 
 

On behalf of the European Parliament Friendship Group with 
Armenia and the Group of Friendship and Solidarity with 

Nagorno Karabakh, 
Alphabetical order, 

 
François Alfonsi 

François-Xavier Bellamy 
Fabio Massimo Castaldo 

Peter van Dalen 
Loucas Fourlas 

Sylvie Guillaume 
Nathalie Loiseau 

 

   


